Executive Committee Meeting
South Carolina State Firefighters’ Association

July 19, 2011

Association Office

In Attendance:  President Ken Kerber, Bob Beebe, Billy Gibson, Jonathan Jones, Tommy Norris, Jim Still, Rick Dangerfield, Tim Cobb, Bryan Riebe, Bill Hall, Mike Sonefeld, Will Vaigneur, Carter Jones, Alvin Payne, Gerald Mishoe, Joe Palmer, Jeff Oswald, Ashley Boltin, Marcia Greer, Adolf Zubia (State Fire Marshal), Cindy Konduros, Chief Stewart (via phone), Mark Keel (Chief of SLED), Jim Stout (Provident Agency) AFLAC Representatives

9:45 AM Meeting called to order by President Ken Kerber, Billy Gibson gave the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

President Ken Kerber welcomes everyone and goes over the agenda for the day.

Gerald Mishoe gives an update for the Charleston Peer Support Team.

Motion made by Alvin Payne to accept the minutes from the June 5, 2011 meeting.  Second by Jonathan Jones with one change, approved by all, opposed by none.

Committee Chairs give their reports
Mark Keel, new Chief of SLED addresses the Executive Committee members.

Representatives from the Town of Timmonsville were present to appeal the termination of membership due to lack of correspondence and compliance.
Motion made by Alvin Payne to reinstate the Town of Timmonsville Fire Department into the SC State Firefighters’ Association  Second by Jonathan Jones, approved by all, opposed by none.  
1:00 PM Lunch Break
Adolf Zubia, SC State Fire Marshal addresses the Executive Committee members.
Old Business

· Deputy Director Position Update

· 2011 Fire-Rescue Conference Review

New Business

· Policy Revision

Motion made by Alvin Payne to have the Association’s two Member Insurance Policies revised to read that the total number of department members which are listed upon submission of the Fire Department Personnel Roster will serve as the base line number of department members for that year and, unless you go over that number of members during the year, there will not be any additional charge for insurance for any changes in the names of members on that roster. Second by Jonathan Jones.
Motion amended to include no additional dues to be charged either. Majority approved, opposed by one.

· Phone system and computer data

Motion made by Alvin Payne to charge the Executive Director to search for and employ a technology firm to re-design the Association’s electronic infrastructure and in doing so, prepare the Association for future changes such as online rosters, web site overhauls, and on-line form submission.  Second by Mike Sonefeld, approved by all, opposed by none.
5:00 PM Motion to adjourn

